


Listed in Appendix G are many projects sponsored by various agencies that are or will be necessary to
access light rail, but this reads like a list of uncoordinated needs. We suggest that PSRC take some
additional steps to discuss how these transit, sidewalk, bikeway, and roadway projects integrate to
provide a more effective whole. It is through this level of planning that project gaps and phasing
mismatches can be shown. The regional plan could go even further by designating the agencies
responsible for assuring that an integrated, multijurisdictional plan of access improvements is
completed —together with specific measurable goals on how we get there.

Integrating State Highways

Both the draft regional plan and The State Facilities Action Plan, contained in Appendix J, discuss the
need for “filling the missing links in the highway system”. The state system is the backbone of the
regional transportation system and completing and improving it is critical. Snohomish County suggests
that PSRC and the WSDOT take the “action plan” a step further to clearly show how the state highway
system integrates with local systems and HCT transit services to provide for a complete network
connecting cities, HCT stations, and regional centers to implement the regional vision and to identify
obvious gaps.

Over the years, WSDOT, has made significant progress in improving many highway corridors upon
which our residents’ daily lives are so dependent. But there is still far to go for corridors such as US 2,
SR 9, SR 522 and SR 531. The rapid rate of growth in Snohomish County population should indicate that
the completion of these corridors be given priority.

SR 524 is another state highway that should be prioritized earlier on the constrained plan. This heavily
traveled substandard highway connects the fast growing communities in southwest Snohomish County
to I-5 and the future Lynnwood City Center light rail station. Community Transit has determined that
the current roadway is not adequate to provide safe transit service. The three projects listed in the
plan are shown to be completed in 2030 or 2040. This is between six and 16 years after the opening of
the Lynwood City Center Link station that it will provide access to. PSRC and WSDOT should reconsider
the timing of these projects so that they are more in line with the opening of the Lynnwood City Center
Station in 2024.

Regional Trails

For many years Snohomish County has been committed to building and extensive regional trail system.
Appendix G lists some of these important trail projects such as the Whitehorse Trail (project #2853)
and tow Centennial Trial projects (project #2822 and #2842). Snohomish County would like to revise
and add to this list of regional trial projects. Snohomish County Parks will assist with the details.

e The plan should include a new trail project for completing the Centennial Trail South from the
City of Snohomish to the Snohomish County line along the old BNSF Eastside Rail corridor.
Snohomish County Parks can assist with details of the project.

e The name of the Centennial Trail Monroe — Duvall (project #2822) should be changed to the
Snoqualmie Valley Trail.







